Minutes of the Mellor Parish Council Extraordinary Meeting

Held on Thursday 29th July 2021 in St Mary’s School, Mellor, commencing at 7.00 pm

Approved 2nd September 2021
Present: Cllrs Marsden, Hymas, Venables, Johnson, Colborn and O’Grady.

RVBC Councillor Robin Walsh, representative of Balderstone PC, 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Brunskill (RVBC business), Crooks (illness) and Mellor (illness,), Walmsley and also the Clerk (illness)
2. There were no declarations of pecuniary or personal interest. 

3. The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 23rd June 2021 were accepted and approved.

4. Appointment of Temporary Clerk. In the absence of the Clerk due to illness, it was resolved that Cllr Venables be appointed Interim Clerk for as long as necessary. It was noted that this appointment did not encompass the role of Responsible Financial Officer. Council noted that dependant on the timing of the Clerk’s return to full health, further interim measures to support the work of the Council may be required. 

5. Housing Survey Reference Number SMB00474 sent to residents of the parish by CNB Housing Insights on behalf of Blackburn with Darwen Borough Council. For this part of the meeting the Chairman opened the meeting for contributions from members of the public. 

A representative of Balderstone Parish Council requested that the Council include the views of Balderstone parishioners in any observation the Council might make as Balderstone PC was not in a position to meet. 

It was decided that the Council was not in a position to make a formal response to the survey distributed to households in Mellor, as it was not a consultee to the process. It was resolved that the Council would seek the views of residents via the forthcoming newsletter and would take steps to be involved in the future planning of similar consultation questionnaires and would seek appropriate channels to feed back the views of residents. 

6. Purchase of Parish Council laptop. It was proposed and agreed that the Council would purchase a laptop for the use of the Clerk for MPC business only. Cllr M O’Grady produced a specification for a laptop that was agreed by the Council. It was agreed that the maximum budget for the laptop and associated hardware and software would be £1000 and the decision regarding the specific machine to be purchased, within the confines agreed, would be taken by a group of Cllrs Hymas, O’Grady and Colborn. 

7. Mellor 2020 Footpath Project.  It was resolved to agree the Terms of Reference previously circulated by Cllr Hymas. It was agreed to allocate an initial budget of £200 for the project towards the cost of literature, noting that any future expenditure on physical infrastructure would be subject to separate approval. It was noted that Cllr Hymas has applied for a grant of £500 from LCC for the project. 

8. Next Meeting. To be held on Thursday 2nd September, venue to be confirmed.  

It was noted that the Chairman now holds the keys to the two MPC noticeboards in the village.

Meeting closed 20.12. 
